October 13, 2006
To:  Faculty Senate Council

From:  Martha Giannini

Re:  Minutes of October 11, 2006 Faculty Senate Meeting

Council Members Present:  Atkinson, Dale, Day, Dunlap, Fabris, Feinstein, Gordon, Griffith, Jo, Kreitzberg, Krishnan, Montfort, Notareschi, Numan, Ostrov, Pappas, Prior, Quatman, Rhee, Riley, Skowronek, Suljak, Tabbert-Jones, Unger,Young
Excused: Dahlhoff, Fraser, Garcia, Neustadter, Shin, 
Absent:  Bousquet, Wade, Communication representative
Invited Participants: Lucia Gilbert, Provost; Michael Kevane, Core Curriculum Committee Chair 
I.       The meeting was opened at 3:30 p.m. by Margaret Russell, Faculty Senate President.  
II. The minutes of the June 7 meeting were approved.

III. INTRODUCTIONS
President Russell introduced herself and noted that her areas of interest are constitutional law, civil rights, civil liberties, and civil procedure.  The department representatives introduced themselves.
President Russell introduced Provost Lucia Gilbert. Provost Gilbert noted that her most recent position at the University of Texas was as Vice Provost for Undergraduate Studies for six years and prior to that she was the Director of the Program for Women and Gender Studies.  Her areas of interest and research are work/family issues and gender processes, specifically engineering and mathematics for women.  She hopes to have an undergraduate research team.  Following her comments was an informal question and answer period.
IV. E-MAIL FACULTY VOTING

Brian Washburn, Web Master, had been asked to look into the possibility of using electronic voting for faculty ballots similar to that used by the students.  His initial response was that this could be accomplished.  He said that the main difference between the student version and the faculty version will be how access to the ballots is controlled.  Since each ballot is specific to a school/college and the voters are also specific by rank, there must be a process that allows only the eligible faculty to vote.  A test ballot is planned for November. 

V. CORE CURRICULUM REVIEW COMMITTEE

Michael Kevane reported on the preliminary results of the faculty survey.  He said that the committee was pleased with the response rate:  463 surveys were distributed and 277 were returned.  The survey addressed three broad categories:  
· Knowledge:  to be prepared for well-informed engagement in society

· Habits of Mind:  to develop ways of thinking and acting that allow students to educate themselves for the rest of their lives with passion and purpose

· Engagement with the World:  to have opportunities to explore and refine self-knowledge in relation to others, especially the less fortunate.

Michael reported that there was a great variance of opinion for some categories but not much variance in others.  He said that the Committee received many unfavorable comments on having technology and art listed together.  He said they have been working on a lot on structural issues, what might work at Santa Clara, what seems attractive, what plays to the University’s strengths.  
Michael said that the Committee hopes that by the end of October or early November the Committee will be able to distribute a preliminary view of how the structure might be revised.  He said the process will be long and ongoing over several years.  He noted that the Committee is operating on the presumption of no constraints and is following the documents that define the school and its mission.  Michael remarked that the Committee feels that the administration must provide the resources – perhaps summer salary and release time - to bring about a revised Core that delivers a good pedagogy.  He reported that the Committee feels strongly that their work of revising the Core and developing initiatives should not result in doing more than already exists.
The meeting was adjourned at 4:45 p.m.

Please refer to this site http://www.scu.edu/governance for additional information on the Faculty Senate and University committees.
